Midview Band Boosters Meeting Sept 3, 2015

Members Present: Coreen Joviak, Roberta Plas, Matt Plas, Leah Prunty, Cindy Grabo, Suzanne Martin, Jonna Selshaw, Kim Lambert, Lora Kilgore, Rachel Carter, Jen Broud, Tom Shassberger, Tammy Koleski, John Coleski, Josh Brunger, Barb Fieger & Janet Hetrick

7:15 pm meeting called to order by Janet Hetrick, Band Boosters Secretary.

August Meeting minutes presented. Suzanne Martin made a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was seconded by Lora Kilgore. Motion passed.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> Cindy Grabo: Treasurer's Report presented. A motion to accept the Treasurer's report was made Jonna Belshaw & seconded by Lora Kilgore. Motion passed.

Committee Reports

Market Day: There is one last check* for us from Market Day.

GFS: Just mention that you are from Midview Band Boosters to cashier when checking out & the Boosters will receive quarterly checks from GFS based on sales of items marked "Points Earned".

Concession: Matt Plas: We purchased a new freezer for the concession stand & split the cost with the Midview Athletic Boosters, who will pay us their share (\$270) of the \$540 cost. This was necessary as the old freezer died. An email request for purchase was sent to the Board for an Emergency vote and the Board was unanimously in favor of the purchase. Pepsi will also be providing us with a new cooler in place of the current one. Everything is ready for this Friday's first home game & all worker slots have been filled for the 1st game. Volleyball has provided 5 of the workers as per our agreement with them. There are still some openings for the next 4 home games. Please sign-up on Charms. We have added Bratwurst to the menu for \$2.50.

Band Barn: Rachel Carter & Kim Lambert: We will be serving ice cream sandwiches this week, and worker slots have been filled for this week. Volunteer slots for upcoming home games will be posted the week of the game & we are requesting that a person volunteer only up to 2 times per season in order to low more parents to have a chance to become involved in helping in the Band Barn. For larger games, water will be served in place of pop to help defray costs and as a healthier option for the kids.

Apparel: Sue Lawwill: Not present. However, Cindy Grabo did receive the "Square" which will allow Sue to take credit card payments for apparel purchases as soon as it is set-up. An idea to use it also at the Concession stand during games was brought up, but it was decided to hold off on this for now.

Blitz Day: Date is Sept 12th. We only have 7 drivers signed up so far. We need many more drivers. Please sign-up on Charms. Cards will be coming home with the students on Tuesday Sept 8th for presales, but all students must show up Sat Sept 12 at 9am to the HS to change into uniforms, get information, form groups and go out & sell from 10am-1pm. Any amount sold over our \$6500 budget, will allow the final payment of the Band trip to go down. Cards will also be available for sale at the concession stand at the remaining home games. It was suggested that 8 x11" size signs be made for the Blitz Day Drivers to display in their car windows to alert other drivers & public of the frequent stops and students walking.

Parade Of Bands: Sept 19th. We still need a few volunteers to sell popcorn in the stands. Please signup on Charms. Set-up begins at 4pm, however there are a few football games that may still be going on the field at that time, but we are assured they will be ended by 6pm. Students will be asked to bring in either candy or movies for Basket Raffles. It was decided that Burgers with the Band be done at the Oct 28th Band concert rather than at POB.

An Evening With The Band: Coreen Joviak: see below under "Old Business" Night At The Races: Tammy Koleski: Feb 27th, 2016 is confirmed.

Serior Banke?

Directors' Reports

Ms. Fieger: We started measuring the 7th & 8th graders for their band shirts which will be passed out for the Homecoming game. The Bass Drum at the Middle School looks beautiful.

Mr. Brunger: 1st payment of \$100 per person was due Sept 1st for the band trip. Please make checks payable to Midview Band Boosters. The music for this 1st show is tough but the students are doing great. We have 20-25 Alumni signed up to play at POB & Homecoming. Mr. B. would love it if someone would be able to get a pano picture Homecoming night of all of the bands together on the field (Middle, HS, & Alumni). In November, District 4 OMEA Honors Band will be at CSU & Mr. B is in charge of organizing the event, so he will be working very hard on this.

<u>Band President Report</u> – *Johnny Koleski (VP):* Pizza party went very ell. Thank you Boosters for the gift cards that were given as prizes to the students during Spirit week of Band camp.

Old Business: Coreen Joviak: "An Evening With The Band" during the December concert is being planned. Ms. Fieger said she would find out where Choir got the round tables from for their event, as there are none that she is aware of at the HS. We may have to rent them. Jonna Belshaw may be able to get a "Santa" to come to the event. Tammy Koleski offered to take pictures.

New Business: none

Announcement of next meeting to be held October 1, 2015 at 7pm at Midview HS Band room

Jonna Belshaw made a motion to adjourn & Rachel Carter seconded the motion at 8:08pm. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted by Janet Hetrick, Midview Band Boosters Secretary, 2015-2016